

Tamworth RUFC Wednesday 20th June 18:30 Wiggington Lodge Public Presentation.

Tamworth Rugby Club would like to invite you to come and look at our plans regarding a new training pitch, floodlights, and for developing the current single storey building into a fit for purpose club facility. The new facility will be on two floors incorporating meeting rooms and function room also available for community use.

Refreshments provided.

RESIDENTS LIAISON MEETING

By Tamworth Rugby Union Football Club Presented by Keith Borthwick Club Chair

PURPOSE OF MEETING

Outline proposed Club projects

Seek views and comments

General support

BACKGROUND TO CLUB

Started in 1925 as a joint rugby, cricket and hockey club

Cater for players aged 5 - 65 years

1000 members in total

4 Senior teams, Colts & Ladies teams

Junior teams from U7's - U16's (10 teams)

Training area (only floodlit facility)

DEVELOPMENT WORK

 New Touch Rugby Programme from May to July every year to encourage parents and local workplaces to try rugby School / Club links - after school coaching sessions for local Primary Schools

Rugby Summer Camp

 New Secondary Schools Rugby 10's tournament Apply to host the Leicester Tigers Prima Cup

OTHER FACILITY USERS

Tamworth Cricket, Hockey & Squash Club

Two local Table Tennis Teams

Darts team

Dominoes Club

Tamworth and District Chess Club

Tamworth Cycling Club

Tamworth Quiz Club

Other casual users for events and private parties

PROPOSAL AND NEED

- New floodlight training /junior pitch
- Growing membership & activity programme
- Insufficient floodlit pitches to support teams
- Only floodlit area becomes a mud bath through over use and cannot recover
- becomes waterlogged from Dec until Feb Location also means it poorly drains &
- Not child friendly and causes difficulties for coaches supervising junior teams

SUPPORT RECEIVED

- Staffordshire Rugby Football Union
- Rugby Football Union
- Sport Across Staffordshire and Stoke on Trent Partnership
 - Tamworth School Sport Partnership
- Tamworth Borough Council
- Tamworth Cricket, Hockey and Squash Club
- Rugby Odd Balls Table Tennis Team
 - Tamworth RUFC Darts Team
- Tamworth RUFC Dominoes Club
- Tamworth and District Chess Club
 - Tamworth Cycling Club
- Tamworth Quiz Club
- Friends of Wigginton Park
- Rawlett Community Sports College
 - Coton Green Primary School
- Hanburys Farm Community Primary School
 - The Polesworth School

FUNDING SECURED

Sport England Protecting Playing Fields Fund - £37,269 (pitch) RFU Capital Investment Programme £28,544 (floodlights)

Club Contribution - £10,619 (pitch and floodlights)

£32,000 (refurbish changing rooms) Coalfield Regeneration Trust -

WAY FORWARD

Tour of Club facilities

Other plans - changing facilities and clubhouse

Open discussion and comments taken on proposed projects Thank you for your feedback and attendance Working together to champion participation, enjoyment and success through sport, physical education and active recreation

www.sportacrossstaffordshire.co.uk



Mr Jeremy Tomson Secretary Tamworth Rugby Union Football Club The Sports Way Wigginton Lodge Wigginton Park, Tamworth, Staffordshire B79 8ED Sport Across Staffordshire & Stoke-on-Trent Stafford Borough Council Civic Centre Riverside Stafford ST16 3AQ

28/11 2011

Dear Jeremy

Tamworth Rugby Union Football Club

Sport Across Staffordshire and Stoke-on-Trent, the County Sports Partnership for the subregion, is happy to support the funding application submitted by Tamworth Rugby Union Football Club.

Tamworth Rugby Club are a long established club who have been very pro-active in developing opportunities for members from its community of all ages to play rugby. The club provides high quality experiences for people to enjoy competitive, recreational and coached match and training sessions.

The club also provides valuable facilities for a range of other sports clubs and users.

The club has seen an expansion of members and the number and type of teams provided, which now includes seniors, veterans, women's, colts and mini/junior sections. The club is an integral part of the sporting infrastructure in Tamworth and provides valuable opportunities for local people to participate in sport.

The development plans are identified as a priority in the Staffordshire Rugby Football Union's Facility Strategy and in the Sport Across Staffordshire and Stoke – on – Trent Sub Regional Facilities Framework 2009. The Tamworth Borough Council Joint Indoor and Outdoor Sports Strategy 2009 states that there is an undersupply of Junior Rugby Pitches, the strategy supports the development of additional pitches, floodlighting and improved changing facilities at the site.

The Active People survey 4 results show that in Tamworth Borough only 16.6 % of the 16 plus age group participate in 30 minutes of sport of at least moderate intensity at least 3 times per week and that only 19.1% participate in moderate intensity sport and active recreation for at least 30 minutes on at least 12 days out of 4 weeks. These figures rank Tamworth second lowest in Staffordshire. (Source: Sport England Active Survey 4)

According to the Active People Survey 4 the percentage of the adult population in Tamworth who are members of a sports club is 18.9% again ranking Tamworth the second lowest in Staffordshire and significantly lower than the West Midlands and National average. (Source: Sport England Active Survey 4)

Tamworth Borough also has significantly higher adult and childhood obesity rates than the West Midlands and National average.

Obesity levels in adults and children (000s)

Geography	Adult Obesity		Childhood Obesity	
	Number	Rate	Number	Rate
Tamworth	16.9	29.3%	0.1	11.5%
West Midlands	1,139.9	26.4%	5.8	10.1%
England	10,045.3	24.2%	48.6	9.6%

Source: Department of Health: Year: 2006-2008 (Adults) 2008/09 (Children)

Measure: Number of people & proportion of the adult population and child population that are obese

The proposed development will contribute towards improving participation rates in sport, increasing membership of sports clubs in Tamworth and help promote healthier lifestyles in the Borough.

The project is based on sound need and is an important element of ensuring that the club can continue to develop and provide more opportunities for local people to participate in sport.

Yours sincerely

Mark Thornewill

Director, Sport Across Staffordshire and Stoke-on-Trent

Tel: 01785 619896

Email: mthornewill@staffordbc.gov.uk

Partners include: Cannock Chase District Council, East Staffordshire Borough Council, Lichfield District Council, Newcastle under Lyme Borough Council, South Staffordshire Council, Stafford Borough Council, Staffordshire Moorlands District Council, Stoke on Trent City Council, Tamworth Borough Council, Staffordshire County Council, Sport England, Staffordshire University, Keele University, National Governing Bodies of Sport, Primary Care Trusts, Clubs, Voluntary Sector, Youth Sport Trust, sportscoach UK and Skills Active.

Increasingly Active, Healthy and Successful Communities







Jeremy Tomson Club Secretary Tamworth Rugby Union Football Club Wigginton Lodge Wigginton Park Tamworth Staffordshire B79 8ED

Dear Jeremy,

RE: Letter of Support for Funding Application

I am writing to confirm as previously discussed the Sports Development Teams support of your work within sport in the Borough of Tamworth. The club plays a valuable contributory role to increasing both children/young people and adult participation in sport. As a sports development department we use the Rugby Club as a valuable exit route for children that attend our mobile leisure sessions or half term activities that are interested in the sport.

Yours sincerely

Karen Moss

Sport Development Manager

Marmion House, Lichfield Street, Tamworth, Staffs B79 7BZ.

Enquiries: 01827 709709 Facsimile: 01827 709271





Tamworth School Sport Partnership



"Using the Power of 2012 to inspire effective and sustainable change through developing a PE and Sport ethos in all schools"

Jeremy Tomson
Club Secretary
Tamworth Rugby Union Football Club
Wigginton Lodge
Wigginton Park
Tamworth
Staffs
B79 9ED

November 2011

Dear Jeremy,

After reading the literature around the possible developments of Tamworth Rugby Club and discussing these with and within the Tamworth School Sport Partnership and associated representative groups, please accept this letter as acknowledgement of the support for your proposals from the 33 primary schools and 5 High Schools within Tamworth. As a collective it is hoped any new developments at the Club site will allow the already positive relationships between Tamworth Rugby Club, individual schools and the Tamworth School Sport Partnership to enhance further and allow even greater collaboration between all establishments. If the Schools can support the bid any further please so not hesitate to contact me via the details below.

Yours sincerely,

B. Bulleyrent

Ben Bulleyment School Games Organiser Tamworth School Sport Partnership



Ben Bulleyment – School Games Organiser
Rawlett Community Sports College, Comberford Road, Tamworth, B79 9AA.

Direct Office 01827 57178 ext. 108 / E-mail bb@rawlett.net

Working in Partnership with:













Staffordshire Rugby Union Limited

President: W. F. Leason

7th December, 2011.

Dear Jeremy,

I write in support of Tamworth Rugby Club's funding applications to enable improvements to be made to your club's facilities. I believe that you are looking to develop a new training/junior pitch and also to refurbish your changing room facilities.

Your club is a valued member of the RFU and SRU, providing a large membership, both senior and junior, with rugby activities throughout the year. As your clubhouse and grounds are open seven days a week, the local community can also make use of your facilities for a variety of leisure activities in the attractive setting of Wiggington Lodge and Park.

With the London Olympics just around the corner and the next Rugby World Cup being staged in England in 2015 the interest in sport in general and rugby in particular will increase, putting even more demand on already over-worked sports club facilities like your own.

The county fully supports your applications for funding to enable much-needed improvements to be carried out to your training pitch and changing rooms.

Best wishes for your projects.

Bill Leason.

SRU President & Chairman.

pp - R. A. Forsyth,

SRU Hon. Sec.

President & Chairman: BILL LEASON Peartree Farm Morrey Yoxall

Burton-on-Trent DE13 8PE

Tel: (H) 01543 472265

E-mail: rbleason@hotmail.com Hon. Secretary: ROB FORSYTH 25 Viscount Road Burntwood Staffordshire WS7 TPU

Tel: (H) 01543 305997

Femail cb-honsec-staffs& therfu com

Hon. Treasurer: BRIAN SCOTT Old Vicarage 90, Church Street Coton in the Flms Swadlincote, Derbys DE12 8HA

Tel: (H) 01283 760478 Mobile: 07803 746766 E-mail:

Page 6110 biconnect com

RFU Council Member: RICHARD NADIN Beech House Bowers Standon Stafford ST21 6RD

Tel: (H) 01782 791266

E-mail richard nadin(0)7@ btintemet com

Rugby Development Officer – Staffordshire Community Rugby Office Edward Street Burton on Trent DE14 2JF Wednesday, 20 June 2012

Dear Jeremy,

RE: TAMWORTH RUFC CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT PROJECT

In my position as RFU Rugby Development Officer for Staffordshire, I would like to formally offer my support to the proposed capital development project taking place at Tamworth RUFC.

Tamworth RUFC is a community friendly rugby club who provide coaching and playing opportunities for people between the ages of 6 – 60. They have a thriving MJ Section as well as a growing senior women's team. While they have not yet achieved Seal of Approval Accreditation (Clubmark), I anticipate that with some hard work the club will become accredited within the next 12 months.

Tamworth RUFC continues to grow and develop as a club and in particular they have created very strong links with the local primary and secondary schools which has contributed to an increase in mini and junior playing numbers. Tamworth RUFC's Facilities have fallen into disrepair in recent years and are in desperate need of modernisation. Therefore in principle, subject to the club achieving Seal of Approval Accreditation within 12 months, I fully support the project and furthermore believe that it will help the club to sustain its current growth & development as a community rugby club.

Yours sincerely,

Tomas Bartram tombartram@rfu.com 07841 156806

> Rugby Football Development Limited a member of the Rugby Football Union group of companies Rugby House, Twickenham Stadium, 200 Whitton Road, Twickenham, TW2 7BA

Tel: 0871 222 2120 Fax: 020 8892 9816 Web: rfu.com Incorporated in England, Company Number 5429073 Hints Lane, Hopwas, Tamworth. B78 3AT

Tamworth Rugby Club Wigginton Lodge Wigginton Park Tamworth Staffordshire B79 8ED

9 December 2011

For the attention of Jeremy Tomson, Club Secretary

Dear Jeremy

Flood lit Training facility

I am writing on behalf of Tamworth Cricket, Hockey and Squash Club to give my full support to the above project. Our club/group would use the proposed facilities at Tamworth Rugby Club for outdoor inter fitness training for our junior and senior cricket and hockey teams. We currently only have access to indoor facilities and the opportunity to get outside and train on grass would be a great value to the club.

May I wish you every success with your project and funding applications.

Yours sincerely

Mike Nield

Cricket Section Chairman

Tamworth Cricket, Hockey and Squash Club

07825 277660



e'



The Friends of Wigginton Park c/o 3 Roman way Tamworth Staffordshire B79 8NF

8th December 2011

Jeremy Thompson Tamworth RUFC The Lodge Solway Close Tamworth Staffordshire

Dear Mr Thompson,

I am pleased to report that at the meeting of the management group of the Friends of Wigginton Park held Thursday last it was agreed unanimously to support in principle TRUFC's funding applications for improvements to club house, pitches etc.

The FOWP recognise the importance of TRUFC and the truly fantastic sporting opportunities it brings to people young and old alike. Likewise, in providing other avenues for young people to take rather than pathways that may lead to less desirable outcomes, TRUFC is a valuable resource for which the whole community surely must support.

If I can be of any further assistance please do get in touch.

Regards

Richard Kingstone JP

Chairman

The Friends of Wigginton Park





COTON GREEN PRIMARY SCHOOL

Kipling Rise, Coton Green, TAMWORTH B79 8LX

Tel: 01827 475667

Fax: 01827 475672

Email: office@cotongreen.staffs.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs J Hollis, BA Hons





Monday 5th December

To Whom It May Concern:

I am writing this letter in support of Tamworth Rugby Clubs bid for funding.

We at Coton Green have worked closely with the club to provide grass roof rugby for our children. We actively encourage children to keep fit and pursue active interests outside of school, as we have close links and are situated within close proximity to the club and park we feel the clubs bid will continue to promote sport for all children and allow them to compete and train in a safe and local facility.

Many of our children are members of the club and enjoy going for sporting and social function and events with their peers and family. The club is at the heart of the community and its development will further improve the health and well being of many people.

During our recent geography topic, over 90 of our children visited the club over three afternoons, getting to explore areas of the house. This was done by the club giving up their time, to open up the club and talk to the children about the history of the house. Again showing that the club is part of the community and is working with us to educate the children.

As well as the personal benefits our school gets from close working with the club, as the towns Chair for the Sports Council I Liaise with the club who put on highly effective and organised events for the children ranging from Yr 3 - Yr6 during the spring/summer term. These events reach out to all children across all primary schools within the town, from small village schools, junior schools and primary schools of all sizes. The events are run with the utmost precision and strategic planning so that teams of children can compete at Tag Rugby in a safe and secure club setting. The staff from the club are excellent hosts to all; the children, parents and to ourselves (the staff) that accompany the children. The health and safety of the children is paramount so any







COTON GREEN PRIMARY SCHOOL

Kipling Rise, Coton Green, TAMWORTH B79 8LX

Tel: 01827 475667

Fax: 01827 475672

Email: office@cotongreen.staffs.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs J Hollis, BA Hons

support we can give to the bid to develop the grounds and facilities, is backed 100 % by Coton Green Primary School and Tamworth Primary Sports Council.

Please feel free to contact for further information

Yours truly,

Mrs J Hollis - Headteacher (Coton Green Primary)

Ms C Wesley - Chair of Tamworth Sports Council



the knot unites



Headteacher: Philip Hamilton BSc (Hons) MA Deputy Headteachers: Jo Howell, Maura Favell

Dordon Road, Dordon, Tamworth, Staffordshire, B78 1QT Tel: 01827 702205 Fax: 01827 702206 Email: admin@thepolesworthschool.com website: www.thepolesworthschool.com

Tamworth Rugby Club Wigginton Lodge Wigginton Park Tamworth Staffordshire B79 8ED.

8th December, 2011.

For the attention of Jeremy Tomson, Club Secretary

Dear Jeremy

New Pitch with floodlights and changing room improvements

I am writing on behalf of The Polesworth School to give my full support to the above project. Our school has used facilities at Tamworth Rugby Club many times over the years. The club has been very supportive, allowing use to use their facilities for fixtures, coaching and providing food after our 'Daily Mail cup' matches.

May I wish you every success with your project and funding applications.

Yours sincerely

W. Gratian

W. Grattan. (Head of Rugby)

















Tamworth Quiz Club, c/o 75 Freville Close, The Leys, Tamworth, STAFFS. B79 7ER

Tamworth Rugby Club, Wigginton Lodge, Wigginton Park, Tamworth, Staffs, B79 8ED

25th November 2011.

For the attention of Jeremy Tomson, Club Secretary.

Dear Jeremy,

NEW PITCH WITH FLOODLIGHTS AND CHANGING ROOM IMPROVEMENT

I am writing on behalf of the Tamworth Quiz Club to offer you our full support for the above project.

We have been using the Rugby Club's facilities now since May 2005 for our monthly quiz nights and very much appreciate the way in which we have always been made welcome by the club. We are very aware of the importance of the club to the area. It is certainly always busy during our visits every month. We are certain that any enhanced facilities would allow the club to expand the vital role it offers to local community even further.

My fellow quizzers and I wish you every success with this project and your application for funds.

Yours sincerely,

Trevor A. Bishop.

Quizmaster.

Rawlett Community Sports College

Ref: U/Admin/NAH/ECT/Subjects/PE&PA/Tamworth RUFC bid

1st December 2011

Jeremy Tomson - Club Secretary
Tamworth Rugby Union Football Club
Wigginton Lodge
Wigginton Park
Tamworth
Staffordshire
B79 8ED

Comberford Road Tamworth Staffs B79 9AA Tel: 01827 57178 Fax: 01827 68423

office 3 rawlett net

SPORTS

Dear Mr Tomson

I would be delighted to support Tamworth RUFC's application for redevelopment of their facilities at Wigginton Park. Rawlett has enjoyed an excellent working relationship with the club over the last decade. The association has certainly increased opportunities for young people of all ages to learn and enjoy the great game of rugby union and instil the positive personal characteristics and qualities the game demands.



Tamworth RUFC and Rawlett Community Sports College has an official partnership organised and ratified by the RFU that ensures rugby union is a major priority in the Physical Education programme of study and the extra curricular sporting provision. This partnership has increased the numbers of young people playing the game at the College and the Club. Tamworth RUFC has been very proactive to achieve this goal in terms of the provision of coaches, officials and facilities. This commitment has led to a good deal of success in terms of rugby at Rawlett, with multiple Staffordshire titles in seven a side rugby and the RFU's Emerging Schools Competition. We have also had students represent Staffordshire Schools and achieve rugby scholarships to exclusive private schools.





In conclusion I fully support Tamorth RUFC's application for redevelopment of their facilities at Wigginton Park. The College and the Club have a great, positive working relationship which has had a massive positive impact on the development of Rugby Union in Tamworth.

mss



Yours faithfully

Mr N Hunt

Head of Physical Education and Director of Learning.

The PA



Hanbury's Farm Community Primary School

Headteacher: Mr. P. HOLLIS

Telephone: 01827 475100

Fax: 01827 475106

Derwent, Off Field Farm Road, Belgrave, Tamworth B77 2LD

1st December, 2011

Dear Rachel

We have been associated with Tamworth Rugby Club since 1994 to promote the game of rugby in my school, which is widely acknowledged to serve an area of high social deprivation. As Headteacher I value the PSHE benefits of the game and certainly when pupils become more confident they are likely to make better progress and attainment in both literacy and numeracy. Our work with Tamworth Rugby Club in supporting those educational aims have been highly beneficial many now achieve above national expectations and many pupils have continued to play the game after attending our school.

The quality of coaching is of a high standard and relationship with pupils had always been fair, equitable and challenging. The coaches are professional in respect of their links with school, punctuality, equipment allocation and feedback to pupils has always been excellent. The annual schools tournament is always well organised and my students love attending, we also won the trophy in 2009.

I'm very pleased to be supporting Tamworth Rugby Club through the outlined process and wish them every success. I look forward to working with them in the future and should you require any further information, please don't hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely

P. Hollis Headteacher Tamworth Rugby Club Wigginton Lodge Wigginton Park Tamworth Staffordshire B79 8ED

6th November 2011

For the attention of Jeremy Tomson, Club Secretary

Dear Jeremy

New Pitch with floodlights and changing room improvements

I am writing on behalf of Rugby Oddballs Table Tennis Team to give my full support to the above project. Our club has used facilities at Tamworth Rugby Club for at least 10 years and the new changing rooms will benefit all groups using the premises and the floodlights will benefit the clubs that use the premises outside and will be able to use them until a later time in the evening.

May I wish you every success with your project and funding applications.

Yours sincerely

Kevin Wright Rugby Oddballs Table Tennis Team

TAMWORTH AND DISTRICT CHESS CLUB

Tamworth RUFC, Wiggington Lodge, Wiggington Park, Tamworth
Club Night: Thursday at 7.30 p.m.
Chairman: Phil Briggs

Hon. Secretary:

Peter J R Oliver, Radstone House, 5 Glebe Rise, Austrey, Atherstone, Warks. CV9 3HF Tel: 01827-830337(H), 07794170324(M), email: piroliver@aol.com

Tamworth Rugby Club Wiggington Lodge Wiggington Park Tamworth Staffs. B79 8ED

30 November 2011

For the attention of Jeremy Tomsom, Club Secretary

Dear Jeremy,

New Pitch with floodlights and changing room improvements

On behalf of Tamworth & District Chess Club, I would like to give our full support to this project. The Chess Club has used the facilities at Wiggington Lodge for at least ten years, and would like to think that we have developed a good relationship with the Rugby Club.

I am aware that your membership has increased significantly over the years, and new members are the lifeblood of any organisation. We welcome your wish to improve and expand the facilities to cater for this additional membership, to ensure that the Rugby club continues to thrive into the future.

Should the opportunity arise for the improvements to extend to the club-house itself, either now or in the future, we would particularly welcome that, as it would be of direct benefit to the Chess Club.

We wish you every success with this venture, and the funding applications which will be necessary for it to succeed.

Yours sincerely,

Peter J R Oliver Hon. Secretary

Tamworth Rugby Club Domino Team c/o 26 Croft Street Tamworth B79 8AB

Tamworth Rugby Club Wiggington Park Solway Close Tamworth B79 8ED

25th November 2011

FAO Jeremy Tomson, Club Secretary

Dear Jez

Proposed Club Improvements New inc Floodlit Pitch and Changing Rooms upgrade.

I am writing on behalf of Tamworth Rugby Club Domino team to give our full support to the above projects. I know there has been a long history of Domino's within TRUFC and we are now in our 6th year of using Tamworth Rugby Club as a base for our league, various cup and charity matches having been previously based at the Coton Arms.

We use the club 48 weeks of the year for league and cup matches and have always been made to feel most welcome as have our visitors from other clubs. Several of us are regulars at other times of the week all being associate members of TRUFC. However, over the last 12 months or so when the Junior section that train on a Wednesday night return to the club the majority are reluctant to use the showers because they and the changing rooms are cold and unwelcoming. Several parents despair because their charges then travel home in the car in their dirty training kit only to change and shower at home. As various age groups train on other evenings we assume that the same situation occurs each night of the week.

The proposed upgrade will allow the main club to be kept cleaner, preventing dirty children from sitting on furniture and allowing the parents to enjoy the ambience at the club a little longer whilst their children arrive back clean and changed. The new floodlit pitch will also prevent the youngsters from walking in the dark down to and back from the present training pitch that is currently the only floodlit area in the park and during the winter months resembles a mud bath through overuse.

The improvements will be a win/win situation as parents will be more eager to bring the children on less pleasant evenings knowing they will return cleaner and the club will be less dirty for those of us who use it on a social basis.

So, on behalf of the Domino team may I wish you every success with your development projects and funding applications?

Yours sincerely

Roderick J Bristow ps As previously discussed the Function Room is also in dire need of refurbishment.

41 Browns Lane, Tamworth, Staffs, B79 8TA 1st December 2011

Tamworth Rugby Club Wigginton Lodge Wigginton Park Tamworth Staffordshire B79 8ED

For the attention of Jeremy Tomson, Club Secretary

Dear Jeremy

New Pitch with floodlights and changing room improvements

I am writing on behalf of Tamworth Cycling Club to give my full support to the above project. Our club/group has used facilities at Tamworth Rugby Club for approx. 15 years and we agree that the changing room facilities are rather dated, and in need of modernising, after many years of usage. It would be to every users benefit.

We wish you every success with your project and funding applications.

Yours sincerely

Dr. J. Allan Lawson Club Secretary, Tamworth Cycling Club Tamworth Rugby Club Wigginton Lodge Wigginton Park Tamworth Staffordshire B79 8ED

28/11/2011

For the attention of Jeremy Tomson, Club Secretary

Dear Jeremy

New Pitch with floodlights and changing room improvements

I am writing on behalf of Tamworth Rugby Club Darts team to give my full support to the above project. Whilst we are a new addition to the club, we have moved our team to this venue as it offers a wide range of activities not only for us but for our families as well. The current facilities are good, but the further addition of the above can only bring bigger and better things to the club.

May I wish you every success with your project and funding applications.

Yours sincerely

Lee Kirkham.

Captain, Rugby club darts Team

07931986265

This page is intentionally left blank